ST. JOHN'S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL TUESDAY MARCH 22, 2022

Present: Fr. Gnirk, Pat Costello, Jim Mangimeli, Quentin Bliss, Tom Oehler, John Leise, Pauline Pesek, Vince Kirby, James Tews, Linda Gergen, Jim Muegge, Bill Lastovica and Jenny Boothe.

Excused: Rachael Urban, Connie Wees and Tom Manhart.

The meeting began with a prayer.

The minutes of March 2022 were accepted.

There was discussion about the proposed Purchase Agreement to purchase our property north of Mallard Landing. After much discussion, it was agreed to keep the property.

Fr. Gnirk talked about the Journey of Faith Project the Archdiocese is undertaking and announced the Leadership team which consists of Linda Gergen, Jim Muegge, Deacon Tom, Fr. Gnirk, Kara Wacker, Regina Oppold, Rob Miller and Mary Pat Heck. The first meeting for our parish is April 30 at St. Vincent de Paul.

In the Pastor's Report, Fr. Gnirk expressed gratitude to Pauline Pesek and Pat Costello for their years of service on the Council. Rachel Urban is finishing her first term and not renewing for a second term. Possible new members were mentioned. A retirement reception is being planned for Fr. Gnirk on June 26. And Fr. Tim Forget are working on the transition.

The meeting adjourned with prayer.

Next meeting is May 24, 2022 at 7 PM.